
 

 

What’s on? 

Cardiff Public School,                                                                                     Phone:     02 49540475 

Macquarie Road, Cardiff  2285                                                                          Fax:     02 49565436  

Email:   cardiff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au               Website:  www.cardiff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Week 10  Term 4 -  18th December 2018 

From the Principal ’s  Desk  

Dec 18        Year 6 Farewell & Day Out 

Dec 19        Last Day of School for 2018 

                      Clap Out from 2:50pm 

2019 

Yr 1 –Yr 6 Students return to school on  

Wednesday 30th January 

Best Start Kindergarten Testing: 

Jan 30, Jan 31 and Feb 1. 

Kindergarten starts February  4. 

Dear Families, 
 

Well...what a year! On behalf of 

everyone at Cardiff Public School, we’d 

like to wish all our families a safe and 

happy Summer Break. Thank you for 

the many wonderful achievements, 

experiences and memories created. 

 

Our students have amazed us over the 

past few weeks at our COLAD, Carols, 

Talent Quest, Movie Day etc...just as 

they have throughout the 2018 school 

year. 

 

To our departing Year 6 students and 

families, we hope that you’ll always 

look back on your time at Cardiff Public 

School with fond memories. We wish 

you every success for the future and 

do hope that you’ll drop back in one 

day to let us know how you are going. 

 

The Cardiff Chronicle 

I’d like to thank all of our wonderful P&C  

members, parent helpers and support 

staff. Our school would not be the great 

school that it is without your help and 

ongoing contributions. 

 

Thank you so much for turning out to 

see our first ever Cardiff by Candlelight. 

It turn out to be more like ‘Storm-watch 

Carols’. And despite the weather, we 

managed to have every class perform. I 

need to pass on an enormous thank you 

to the many helpers that came forward 

as the storm arrived who helped to pack 

up all the sound, lighting, marquees etc. 

in world record time! We are already 

looking forward to next year’s event. 

 

Parents and families, we’d love to see 

our P&C return in 2019 with record 

numbers. Our students and our school 

need your support. So if you get the 

chance, we’d love to work alongside 

you. 

 

To our wonderful students: 

Thank you for your persistence, 

honesty and efforts throughout 2018. 

You are the reason we come to work 

every day...and to see your many and 

wondrous achievements, makes it all 

worthwhile. 

 

Enjoy the festive season.  

Mark Kyrwood 

Quote of the Week 

‘”Sometimes the most 
productive thing you 

can do is relax.” 

Mark Black 



 

 

    P&C  

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

CONGRATULATIONS to all our winners. 
We hope that you enjoy your prizes 
The raffle this year made a profit of 
$985.25. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
The Uniform Shop will be open on 
Tuesday 29

th
 January Wednesday 30

th
 

January and Thursday 31
st
 January from 

8.45 to 9.30 am for anyone wishing to 
either purchase or exchange uniforms 
due to their child/children having a 
growth spurt over the holidays. 
The Uniform shop will then go back to 
opening every Tuesday morning 8.45am 
to 9.30am. Orders can be taken for 
those that are unable to be there when 
the shop opens. 
There is NO EFTPOS available we are a 
CASH ONLY service. Sorry for any 
inconvenience this may cause.  

 
 
It is that time again where we are asking 
for volunteers to help in the canteen for 
term 1 2019. 
The canteen will remain open for the 3 
days but unless we can have more 
volunteers to work on Mondays and 
Wednesdays, we will have to close the 
canteen and ONLY OPEN ON A FRIDAY.  
Please contact the canteen if you can 
help or please fill in the attached form 
and hand it in to the canteen.  
 
P&C Audit 
 
 
 
 
 
A big THANK YOU goes out to JSA 
Group - Financial Services at 
Charlestown, for donating their services 
to do the P&C audit this year. We are 
very appreciated  
Regards Tania 

POSITION 
VACANT 
Calling all Mums Dads 

Nans Pops Aunties and 

Uncles 

Do you have a little bit of free time 

now the kids are at school? 

 

Would you like some adult 

company for part of the day? 

 

Do you like meeting new people 

and making new friends? 

 

Are you excited to see happy 

smiling faces on your child/

children’s faces? 

 

If you have answered yes to any or all 

these then 

WE NEED YOU 
Our Canteen at Cardiff Public School 

helps raise much needed funds for your 

child/children to have a better 

education. 

We are open Monday Wednesday and 

Friday 8.30am to 12.00pm 

You will receive a FREE Lunch to the 

value of $5.00 for you or your child on 

the day as a special thank you for your 

help. 

You can also work with a friend. 

NO EXPERIENCE IS 

NECESSARY  
Our friendly volunteers will teach you 

everything you need to know 

If you can help us out either weekly 

fortnightly monthly or even for just an 

hour or two please see the ladies at the 

front office or in the canteen. 

 

 

 

Thank you 
The P&C would like to thank all 
our volunteers that have helped 
throughout the year on stalls 
canteen BBQs and special events. 
We would also like to thank 
everyone that attended our 
C h r i s t m a s  C a r o l ' s  n i g h t .  
Even though it was cut short we 
all had a fantastic time. 
We even had a visit from Mr & Mrs 
Claus. 
Thank you to teachers and staff 
for organising the event. 
A very special thank you goes to 
the food and drink vendors The 
Crafty Pit Clarke Coffee Co. 
Tropical Sno Cones Whisked Away 
Pancakes and Spring Potato Twists 
for supplying us with food and 
d r i n k s  o n  t h e  n i g h t . 
Thank you to the students who 
gave such beautiful performances 
on the night and to parents family 
and community members who 
attended on the night . Without 
all of you our Christmas Carol's 
night would not have gone 
ahead. 
Hopefully next year will be bigger 
and better and the weatherman 
w i l l  b e  a  l i t t l e  n i c e r . 
MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE 
AND HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY 
NEW YEAR.  

 
CHRISTMAS STALL 
Thank you to Kathleen for 
organising our Christmas stall this 
year. Without you, our stall 
wouldn’t have gone ahead.  
With the Christmas stall and the 
P&C Stall we 
made $595.00 
profit. 
 
CRISTMAS 
RAFFLE 
Thank you to 
all of you who 
purchased tickets in our raffle this 
year. 
The winners were : 
 
1

st
 prize  BBQ   

 Pitts family 
 
2

nd
 prize  Bikes   

Dominique  Watson 
 
3

rd
 Prize  Dinner Voucher Iron 

Horse Cardiff  
Aiden Buuren 
 
4

th
 Prize  $50 Bunnings Voucher 

Beajay Hicks 
 

This Photo by 

This Photo by 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/birdies100/69716360
http://flickr.com/photos/squeekphoto/5221106861


 

 

Uniform  Shop 

Uniform Shop is open Tuesday 8.45am to 

9.30am  -  No credit card/EFTPOS 

available  

Orders can be left at the Admin Office.  

These will be filled by the uniform shop 

and sent home with the child. 

There are previously loved school 

uniforms available for purchase from the 

uniform shop. 

 

Cardiff Public School 
P&C Association  

ICE BLOCK HOLDER FUND 

RAISING ORDER 

$8.00 

EACH 

The P&C are holding an Ice Block Holder Fundraiser at a cost of $8.00 each. Please fill in the form below with your choice of name 

colour number and amount with Payment and place in the P&C box in the front office marked clearly on the front with your 

Childs Name and Class. 

 
 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NOW AVAILABLE FROM THE  UNIFORM SHOP  

$12.00 a PAIR 
Highest Quality Sunglasses in Navy including matching case. 

These glasses are an optional extra to our current uniform and 
can be worn over the top of prescription glasses. 

NEW Long Sleeve Shirts are 

available at the uniform shop! $25 



 

 



 

 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN COMMITTEE 

Roster for Term 1, 2019 

 

It would be greatly appreciated by the Committee, Teachers and Children if you could spare some time to assist in 

our School Canteen. 

To enable the Canteen to stay open we need volunteer workers. 

Canteen hours are 8.30am to 12.30pm.  We really hope you can help! Dads, Carers and Grandparents welcome! 

 

 

I AM WILLING TO WORK IN THE CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN. 

 

NAME: ________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: ____________________ MOBILE NO.________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 

    (So we can email your roster and canteen updates) 

CHILDS NAME/CLASS:  _____________________________________________________ 

DAY AVAILABLE:     Monday   Wednesday    Friday 

I AM ABLE TO WORK: 

Hourly Weekly Fortnightly Every 3 weeks Monthly 

 

I cannot work on a regular basis but am willing to fill in on   _____________________________ 

            (Nominate day/date) 

I prefer to work with: _______________________________________________ 

                                                    

 I have worked on Canteen before (please circle)  YES NO       

 

SIGNED:  ____________________________________________ DATE: _____________________ 

 

If you are able to help out with the canteen could you please fill this form out as soon 

as possible and return to the School Office. 

 

If you are an existing volunteer, please complete the above to confirm your availability. 

 

I CAN BE AN EMERGENCY CONTACT    YES  /   NO 

 

Thank you for volunteering your time. 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Every Day Counts—Attendance 

Regular attendance at school for every 

student is essential if students are to achieve 

their potential, and increase their career and 

life options. 

Parents must ensure that their children, who 

are enrolled at school, attend every day the 

school is open for their instruction. 

They provide an explanation for absences by 

means such as a telephone call, written note, 

App notification or email to the school 

within 7 days from the first day of any period 

of absence (preferably earlier). 

Planning a Family Holiday? 

We encourage all of our families to take trips 

during school holidays. No exemptions can 

be granted for family holidays, however, 

parents should contact the school and apply 

for extended leave, before they go on 

holidays. Leave will only be granted if it is 

seen to be in the best interests of the child. 

Educational, social and participation reasons 

should be specified on the application and 

travel documentation should be provided. 

Sport day will be Friday              

each week for this Term the            

whole school. 

Students are required to wear their 

sport uniform on this day. 



 

 

Change details   

(Return this signed slip to the Admin. Office) 

 

It is extremely important that our record remain current.   

Please assist us by ensuring all details remain current at the school at all times. 

 

If you move, change phone numbers or change jobs etc., please always notify the school in writing 

as soon as possible.  We may need to reach you due to illness or emergency relating to your child.  

Your employment details impact on the funding the school receives. 

 

Student Name______________________________________  Class_______________________ 

Only supply  following details that have CHANGED. 

 

Our NEW address is________________________________________________________________  

(Please note:  Proof of new address must  be provided to the school).  

 

Our NEW HOME phone number is________________________________ 

 

Fathers NEW work number is_____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Fathers occupation is ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mothers NEW work number is____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Mothers occupation is _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Our NEW emergency contact is (name)________________________________________________ 

(This is someone who is not the primary caregiver but someone who can be contacted if  you are 
unable to be contacted.) 

Their relationship to the child_________________________________________________________ 

(egg. Aunt, family friend etc.) 

Phone _______________________________________ Mobile_______________________________ 

 

Any NEW/CHANGED medical details for the student______________________________________ 

(Further documents will be sent home.) 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver Signature____________________________________       Date________________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Office use only: Details entered into ERN……………/……………../…………… Data entered by (signature)……………………………………………………… 

For Audit purpose, attach this form to original enrolment form in student file. 



 

 

Late Arrivals/Early Leavers 

Parents/caregivers are  to accompany 

their child/ren to the office when 

bringing them in late for school. The 

late note (slip) must be handed to the 

teacher. 

Parents/caregivers are to obtain an 

early leavers (slip) from the 

Administration Office before collection 

their child from the teacher. 

Kinder 2019 

We are currently enrolling students 

who will commence Kindergarten in 

2019.  If you have a child who will be 

commencing Kinder in 2019, please 

contact the School Administration  

Office asap. 

 

Disclaimer’ 

Advertisements included in the 

Newsletter are a source of  revenue 

to  o f f se t  News le t te r  cos t s . 

Unfortunately, the school cannot 

take responsibility for the quality of 

advertised service. 

Voluntary Contribution  and  

Technology Levy 2018 

Payments can be made at 
any time at the Admin Office. 

General Contribution $40.00 pa  

Technology Levy  $15.00 pa 

Larger families are eligible for a 

discount. 

All money is used to assist with the 

purchase of resources for your 

children. e.g. paper, paint, iPads, etc. 

Payments can be made at the 

Administration off ice. If  more 

convenient, part payments can be 

made at any time.    e.g. $5 per week. 

Please keep all of your receipts for tax 

purposes.  Some families may be 

eligible to claim some educational 

expenses and  no duplicate receipts 

can be issued. 

Please update your 

details! 
New Phone Number? 

We need to be able to easily contact 

you if your child is sick. 

New Address? 

We need to know where to send 

correspondence. 

New Emergency contact 

numbers? 

We need to know who to contact. 

Change of employment? 

Employment details have an impact on 

school funding. 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

OPAL Card  -  Student Bus Transport 

School student applications for 2019 open from Monday, 15 October 2018. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 do not need to re-apply if they:  

 ·         are continuing at the same school 

 ·         are residing at the same address 

 ·         have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

 Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do 

not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification. 

 Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a 

notification advising them to re-apply. 

 Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

 If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2018 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their 
current entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after  31 December 2018, the system will 

automatically cancel a card and a new one will need to be issued. 

 Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their 

card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out during December 2018 and January 2019. 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails

